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Pastor’s Corner 

  

 Fall is always an exciting and busy time in the life of our congrega-
tions. We start back with Sunday School after the “summer” vacation, we 
gear up for our children’s and youth activities, we have several special Sun-
day worship services and we begin to plan for Advent.  

 This year our fall will include: 

Longhouse activity time each Friday in September 

Children’s Midweek Program beginning Wednesday, September 19th  

Fall Kick Off on Sunday, September 23rd,  

Adult Bible Study beginning Wednesday October 3rd  

Disciple Women’s Omelet Breakfast and Bake Sale, Saturday, October 6th  

World Communion Sunday, October 7th 

Heritage Sunday, October 28th  

Community Thanksgiving Dinner, Thursday, November 22nd  

 In addition to all of these special things we will continue to have our 
Kid’s First Program which is open the second Saturday of each month. 

 Lots of activity going on as a congregation! In James it commands us 
to be doers of the word, not just people who hear the word but fail to act on 
it. As a congregation we are doing a pretty good job, the question is how are 
each of us doing on our own? As we examine our own faith journey’s we need 
to be sure we are involved in “doing” the word. What are you doing to help 
spread the love of Christ to others. In this next month sit down and take a 
look at what you do on your own, Do you also take time to serve others, listen 
carefully to how God may be leading you. With God’s leading you would be 
amazed at the things that can happen!  JoAnn 

 

 

 

 

Children’s Midweek Program of 

fun starts September 19th @ 4pm. 

Join us for a good time. 



 

 More from Pastor JoAnn’s Desk: 

 

Fall Kick Off 

 

 I can’t believe that summer is drawing to a close already! It is time to start gearing up for the 
Clay County Fair, and to kick off a new year of Sunday School and many other activities. You better 
get your running shoes out, this is going to be a busy place.  

 We are going to kick off our fall activities with the a big celebration on Sunday, September 
23rd. We will start the day by kicking off our Sunday School Classes at 9:30 followed by fellowship 
time at 10:15 and worship at 10:45. We will conclude the morning with a joint potluck with Cross-
Winds Church following our worship service.  

 The Children’s Class will be taught by Julie Kinsley and they will meet at 9:30 in the youth 
room. This class is for children age 3 and up. The Adult Class will meet at 9:30 in rooms 1 & 2. We 
will be doing a video study which will take us on a road trip of the Holy Lands. 

 

Children’s Mid-Week Program 

 We are starting a Children’s Mid-Week Program September 19th. It is for children age 3 – 5th 
grade. It will meet on Wednesday afternoon’s each week from 4:00 to 5:00. The program will in-
clude a time for snacks, recreation/music/games, Bible lesson and activities. We will need volun-
teers to provide snacks for us each week so if you are interested in helping with that let JoAnn know 
or contact the church office.  

 

Longhouse Friday Activity Time 

 During the month of September JoAnn is in charge of the Friday activity time at Longhouse at 
2:30 on September 7, 21, and 28th. Several of you are already involved with some of the activities 
that we plan to do with the residents but if any others would like to join us you are welcome to do so. 
On September 7th we will be making musical instruments with residents which they will decorate 
and assemble and then use with our activities the rest of the month. September 21st Shirley will have 
our bells out there and the residents will get to play the bells and the instruments they made earlier. 
On September 28th we hope to have a hymn sing where the residents will also again play their instru-
ments and join in singing the familiar hymns. If anyone would like to join us for any of these activi-
ties please let JoAnn know, we can always use more people. The residents really appreciate it when 
we bring a group of people to interact and share with them. 

  

 

Adult Bible Study  

 Introduction to the New Testament will be our Fall Bible Study. It will meet on Wednesday 
evenings from 6:00-7:00. The study will be October 3 – November 7.  

 

 

********************************************************************************************* 

Our Condolences Go Out To: 

The family of Lawrence Smith on his passing August 30, 2018. Services to be held here 
at First Christian Church.  



WHOLE PEOPLE, HOLY PEOPLE MINISTRIES 

Kids 1
st

  

Kids 1
st
 is a ministry of First Christian Church, 

dedicated to helping meet the needs of infants 
and children in Spencer and the surrounding 

communities. Through FCC local outreach fund, donations, and 
help from local businesses, Kids 1

st
 offers baby needs (diapers, 

wipes, diaper creams, baby wash/lotion, etc.) for a reduced 
cost to families once a month. Everyone qualifies (Limit per 
family) to purchase diapers, wipes and other supplies. Prices 
are subject to change. The next date is September 8 from 5:00 
– 7:00 pm. Proceeds and donations will go to replenish the ba-
by items for the next month. DON’T FORGET TO TELL 
FRIENDS AND FAMILY ABOUT THE PROGRAM.  

  

Worship Schedule 

Sunday School:  9:30 a.m.  (as of Sept 23rd) 

Fellowship: 10:15 a.m.     

Sunday Worship Service: 10:45 a.m. 

**Sept. 23rd: Sunday School Kickoff          

 

Monthly Ministry Council Meeting 

This month’s meeting is Wednesday, Sept 19th at 7:30 p.m. As always, the congrega-
tion is welcome to attend and listen to the Ministry Council meeting. Committee 
meetings will be held at 7:00 p.m. prior to the Ministry Council meeting. Mark your 
calendars to attend.  

Home Centered Communion 

The Elders will be bringing Home Centered Communion this month on Sunday, September 
9th after church services.   

Notes from the Office: 

We are looking for greeters, worship leaders, song leaders,  and people to learn the au-

dio/video system in the sanctuary. See Julie if you are interested in learning how to do 

the audio/video system. Let Dorothy know if you are interested in volunteering in one 

or more of the other positions in the church for the Sunday worship schedule. The 

September Serving Schedule is posted on the bulletin board. For the month of Sep-

tember, we need volunteers to supervise the Nursery during worship as needed. 

Thanks.  

“Bells of Joy” bell choir will be performing every 2nd and 4th Sunday of the 

month. All are invited and encouraged to participate in this fun fellowship.              

Practice is at 9:00 every 2nd and 4th Sunday before Sunday School. Everyone is 

welcome to participate. Please note: September 9th practice will be at 9:30 due 

to no Sunday School. Thanks.  



Disciple Men/CMF 

 

 

It is time to start thinking about the meal in November.  

Disciple Women/CWF 

  

Food Drive 

The Food Drive is 

continuing for Upper 

Des Moines. Boxed 

dinners, rice, and 

pasta are in high de-

mand because you 

can feed many peo-

ple with a  few ingre-

dients. Help us help 

others by bringing 

nonperishables to the 

church and adding 

them to the cart to be 

taken to the local Up-

per Des Moines food 

pantry.  

The Executive Board met on August 2, 2018.  
We wanted to remind everyone that the Blood Mobile will 
be here August 24th. Please let Jan Nissen or the office 
know if you are interested and a convenient time will be 
worked out for you. 
Also, coming up very soon will be our Disciple Women Fall 
Breakfast and Bake Sale on October 6th. This might be a 
good time to begin thinking about making your goodies for 
the bake sale.  
Heritage Sunday will be the last Sunday in October and 
plans are being made for this day with the Disciple Women 
and Worship Department. Stay tuned for more details.  
Esther Group/Women’s Circle will be on Septem-
ber 27th at 1:30 p.m. 

Our Prayers Go Out To:  

Doris Camp, Linda Smith (job hunt), Ardyce Stevenson, Ken Hicks, Jer-
ry Groenewold, Isaiah and Whitney Gray, Lane Frederick, Carol Carl-
ton, Leila Warren, Dave Kannedy, family of Lawrence Smith on his 
passing. 

Prayer Concerns, Joys & Updates 

Please let the church office  know information for prayer requests, joys & updates 
by emailing office@spencerdisciples.org or calling 712-262-2945. You can also leave 
a message on the answering machine with the information   You are invited to con-
tact  Julie Kinsley@712-260-4349 by phone call or text message or email jkins-
ley@smunet.net.  

The information will be sent out as soon as possible via email and text (if you are 
signed up). This is a safe and secure way of receiving weather related  cancellations, 
prayer chains and concerns as well as other information pertaining to First Chris-
tian Church.  Your phone number and name are never seen by anyone 

Prayers, Concerns and Celebrations  

Upcoming Events in August 

From Our Mailbox/Email box 
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        September Anniversaries                                 September Birthdays 

 

 

 

Please contact the church office at 712-262-
2945 or email to office@spencerdisciples.org 
with any updates or changes to marital status, 
membership status, etc.  We have discovered 
some errors in past postings and would like to 
get current information from you to stay up to 
date. Thanks much.  

Happy 86th Birthday  

Vivian Anderson 

Happy 83rd Birthday  

Doris Salton 

wƻƴ ϧ 5ŀǿƴ CŜǳŎƘǘ фκн 

YǊƛǎǝŀƴ ϧ IŜŀǘƘŜǊ !ƴŘŜǊǎŜƴ фκн 

wȅŀƴ ϧ YǊƛǎ ²ƛƴŘȅ фκо 

/ƘǊƛǎǘƻǇƘŜǊ ϧ WŜƴƴƛŦŜǊ YƛǇŦŜǊ фκу 

aƛŎƘŀŜƭ DǊƻŜƴŜǿƻƭŘ ϧ 9ƳƛƭƛŜ 
tŜǘŜǊǎƻƴ фκмс 

¢ƻƴȅ ϧ .ƻōōƛ IƻƎŜǊ фκнф 

{ƘȅǊŀƭ bŜƭǎŜƴ фκн 

Wƻ!ƴƴ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ фκр 

wƻŘƴŜȅ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ фκс 

[ƛƴŘŀ DǊŀȅ фκф 

5ŜǾƛƴ !ƴŘŜǊǎŜƴ фκф 

5ƻǊƛǎ {ŀƭǘƻƴ фκмл 

±ƛǾƛŀƴ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ фκмн 

bƻǊƳŀƴ 5ǳŘȊƛŀƪ фκмп 

DŀǊȅ Dŀǎǘƻƴ фκмр 

WŀƳŜǎ [ŀǊǎƻƴ фκмс 



September Lectionary Readings 

Week of:         

September 2 Song of Solomon 

2:8-13 

Deuteronomy 4:1-

2, 6-9 

Psalm 45:1-2,6-9  

Psalm 15 

James 1:17-27 Mark 7:1-8, 14-

15, 21-23 

September 9 Proverbs 22:1-2, 8-

9, 22-23 

Isaiah 35:4-7a 

Psalm 125 

Psalm 146 

James 2:1-10, (11-

13), 14-17 

Mark 7:24-37 

September 16 Proverbs 1:20-33 

Isaiah 50:4-9a 

Psalm 19 

Psalm 116:1-9 or Wis-

dom of Solomon 7:26-

8:1 

James 3:1-12 Mark 8:27-38 

September 23 Proverbs 31:10-31 

Wisdom of Solo-

mon 1:16-2:1, 12-

22 or Jeremiah 

11:18-20 

Psalm 1 

Psalm 54 

James 3:13-4:3, 7-8a Mark 9:30-37 

 

 

September 30 Esther 7:1-6, 9-10; 

9:20-22 

Numbers 11:4-6, 

Psalm 124 

Psalm 19:7-14 

James 5:13-20 Mark 9:38-50 

Miscellaneous Announcements 

Starting in September, our church is providing cookies/snacks for the fellowship time on Sunday for 

both churches, and Crosswinds will be providing them the rest of the month.  Let the office know if you 

are willing and able to help provide 14 dozen treats the first of each month…...There is a sign up sheet 

on the desk in the office.  

JoAnn is beginning a midweek program for kids age 3 and up. The program is going to be starting on 

Wednesday, September 19th and run weekly through the school year, with a few weeks off as noted on 

the calendar.  The program will run from 4 to 5pm. Come and see what she has planned for the children 

at church………..sounds like some fun for all.  

September 23rd is the Sunday School Kick off Sunday for both churches and there will be a potluck af-

ter our worship service.  

September 30th, we are having a congregational meeting to vote on the proposed bylaw changes.  It will 

be right after our worship service.  

The first Wednesday in October is the beginning of the new Adult Bible study and the focus will be the 

introduction to the New Testament.  

We received a thank you card from someone that received some much needed assistance through our 

Gift  Card program.  



NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 

Will be the Tuesday before the last Sunday of the month with the exception of some months 

due to the holidays. The next deadline is September 25.   

Monday: 8:30 — 3:00 

Tuesday: 8:30 — 3:00 

Wednesday: 8:30 — 3:00 

Thursday: 8:30 — 3:00 

Friday: 8:30 — 3:00 

Custodian’s Hours:  TBD. 

 

 

www.spencerdisciples.org   

JoAnn Thomas, Pastor                      
revthomas77@gmail.com 
641-840-9287              
     
Dorothy Machholz, Office 

office@spencerdisciples.org  or 
dorothy@spencerdisciples.org 

 

Julie Kinsley, Chair 

jkinsley@smunet.net 

 

Dave Kannedy, Custodian 
dave@spencerdisciples.org 

 

Carolyn Hicks, Parish Nurse 

carolyn@spencerdisciples.org 

 

 

 

 

When you or a family member is hospitalized,           

please let the church office know at 

 712-262-2945  so we can have the opportunity to 

minister to you.  The hospital is not allowed to 

tell us of   patient admissions. 

OFFICE HOURS 



First Christian Church . . .  

. . A Community journeying together in faith, seeking 

God’s will and being transformed into committed        

Disciples of Jesus Christ. 

As a community journeying together in faith, we          
covenant to: 
 gather around Christ’s table, 
 listen to the Holy Spirit, 
 seek God in prayer,  
 compassionately and lovingly serve others, 
 live out and share the gospel, 
 turn our lives and our church over to the lordship 
 of Christ  Jesus.
  

Mailing Address  

Label Here 

PLEASE  

PLACE  

STAMP  

HERE 

First Christian Church 

701 East 18th Street 

PO Box 1440 

Spencer, IA 51301  

 

Phone: 712-262-2945 

E-mail: 
office@spencerdisciples.org 


